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Bristol, BS1 6PN  
 

 

Environment Transport and Infrastructure  
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Emailed to: M25Junction10@planninginspectorate.gov.uk 
 
Your Ref: TR010030  Our Ref: IP 20023014   25th February 2021 

 
Dear Sir / Madam, 
 
Planning Act 2008 
 
Application by Highways England for an order granting development consent for the 
M25 Junction 10/A3 Wisley Interchange improvement project 
 
Response to Secretary of State request for comments from Interested Parties 
 
Please find Surrey County Council’s (SCC) responses to the relevant question posed in the 
Secretary of State’s letter dated 15th February.  
 

Matter 1: Applicant’s Response to the Proposal by the Secretary of State for 
Reduced Replacement Land (“RL”)  

The County Council has no comment to make on the information that was submitted by 
Highways England in response to the Secretary of State’s consultation letter of 20th January 
2021.  
 
The County Council preference, which has been consistent throughout the examination 
process, is to retain the ratios as set out by Highways England in the dDCO relating to 
Replacement Land as opposed to any reductions in the ratios.  
 
Yours faithfully  

Caroline Smith – Planning Group Manager 
 




